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Version 205 Software Update 
Effective May 2010, all XR100 and XR500 Series Command ProcessorTM panels are being 
manufactured with Version 205 (5/13/10) software.  This version is an update from the Version 
205 (1/5/10) software previously shipped and contains updated operations. 

 

Updated Operations 

Panel Upgrade 
On occasion when updating a panel to Version 205 (1/5/10) from a much older version of 
software such as Version 119, the panel’s communication programming could be changed.  This 
caused panel communication to cease and a loss of connectivity with Remote Link until the 
panel was manually reprogrammed. 

This issue could only occur while updating a panel software version and occurred much less 
often if the panel version being updated was newer.  Panels that have been successfully 
updated or are already operating with Version 205 (1/5/10) are not affected and do not need 
to be updated to Version 205 (5/13/10). 

Remote Link & User Names 
When using an older version of Remote Link (1.49 or older), the panel could not correctly read 
the user name of a user code sent from Remote Link.  The user name would appear in the 
panel as other characters. 

This issue does not occur when using any version of Remote Link newer than version 1.49 such 
as Version 1.50 or higher. 

Low Battery Testing 
The XR100 and XR500 Series panels now extend the amount of time required to detect a low 
battery condition during the five second battery test. 

Previously, when testing the battery, only a short period was used to detect a low battery and 
on very rare occasions, a false low battery condition was indicated for three minutes until the 
next battery test. 
 

Obtaining the New Software 
XR100 and XR500 Series software updates are available for download free of charge on the DMP 
Dealer Direct Website at http://dmp.com/dealer.   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


